Minutes of the meeting of the CICA Housing Committee, Monday July 16, 2012 at 7:15 in the Parish House
Present: Donna Damon, Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Beth Howe, Ruth Slagle, David Whiston and John Wilson

Absent: Deb Hall and Erin Whetham

1.  Report on current status of SHR

Bob reported that Wayne has done about 40 percent of the rough grading.  The ground has gotten dry and firm where the ditches have been filled.  The power is in and light bulbs just need to be installed.  The drywall is about 80 percent done.  Once the drywall is done and there are lights, the painting can begin again.  The siding will be taken out of the building and stored outside so that the room it is in can be painted.  At this point the major issue is that jobs have to be done in a specific order in order to get done.
The initial tenant wants to begin moving in in the first part of August.  Bob said he hopes to get the interior of both units done by the end of the first week in August.  

Bob asked whether we should have an open house?  Donna and Mabel both said they thought this was a good idea.  Beth said the tenant had suggested the end of July, so that it could include both units.  Bob said that is probably too early.  Donna said she had not realized that the bedrooms in the smaller unit were so small.  Would it be possible to take down the wall and make them into one bedroom?  Bob said he thought that was not something we should get into now, when we are trying to get things finished up and cleaned up.  Several other people said that as children they had bedrooms about that size.
It was agreed that the open house should be on a Sunday afternoon into evening (5:00 to 8:00 while it is still light.  This could be Sunday August 5 or August 12.  There will be light refreshments.  

2.  Status of rental applications

The discussion of the open house raised the question of what the result had been of the last call for applications.  The Selection Committee has been trying to get in touch with the last applicant, but was told that she may be withdrawing her application.  Since she has not returned calls, the chair of the Selection Committee said she considered the application inactive.  There was some discussion about this, but members agreed that it did not make sense to pursue it further.
Bob said there are several additional or possible applications.  It would make sense to advertise again, have the open house and have the application deadline be several weeks after that, maybe around August 17.  We do not have to hurry since we did include rent-up money in the budget..  

As far as advertising, Donna said it should be in the August Calendar and on Bev’s website.  It could also be in the Forecaster, the Shopping Notes, the Island Times and the Working Waterfront.  Bob looked at the Working Waterfront website.  We have missed the deadline for August, but might still be able to get on its website.  Beth said she would undertake to get the ads in the publications.  
Should the open house be in the ad?  Everyone agreed it should be but we are still unsure of the date.  So have people look at Chebeague.net for the date and time.

Beth said she had learned several things from this past round of applications.  It is important that applicants have ties to the island.  It is also important that they have jobs, either on the island or that they can commute to, unless they are retired or disabled.  Bob said that would be a difficult criteria to impose, and that instead we have the minimum rent requirement which insures that applicants must have income.  He also said it still makes sense to advertise on the mainland, since those ads can reach people who have island connections.  Beth agreed.  She has gotten several inquiries from people like that.
Donna said she had heard two criticisms of the application process.  One was the prohibition on smoking.  The other is a privacy concern --  people don’t like to have to disclose their income.  John asked whether this was because it was considered stigmatizing to have to apply.  This has been an issue in the past.  Donna said she thought not.  She just thought it was unusual to have to disclose your income to a prospective landlord.  Several people took issue with this – landlords typically need to ask about income.  In any case, we have to do this because we have to report tenant incomes to MSHA yearly to verify that the housing is being used as the grant specifies.

Bob said that the issue is not whether we have to ask about income.  We do.  But how can we ask about it so that people will be willing to provide the information?  Ruth suggested not having a second application review committee adding more people to the process.  Just have this committee do it.  Bob suggested having only one person who would look at the income information and report on who met the income requirements to the application committee.  John suggested that it be someone on the mainland who would be completely neutral.  Bob suggested asking Liza either to do it or suggest someone who might.  Bob moved, seconded by David to have the financial review be done by one neutral person.  Passed unanimously.
3.  226 South Road

John said that given the appearance of May’s building site, he thought we should go somewhat more slowly on putting the house on the market.  He will talk to her to get more information on what she expects the timing of her move to be.  Everyone agreed on this and that he should proceed on his own judgment.

4.  Report on agricultural projects

Erin could not make it to the meeting because of unanticipated work on one such project.  She will report next time.  Everyone said their gardens seem to be growing very well.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Howe
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